
The AIA recommended 17 buildings by Frank Lloyd Wright as most worthy of 
preservation in 1959. At their pre-Convention meeting in New Orleans of June 19-21, 
1959, the Board of Directors of the American Institute of Architects adopted the 
following resolution in response to the report of the AIA’s Frank Lloyd Wright 
Memorial Committee: 
 

“RESOLVED, That The Board of Directors of The American Institute of 
Architects recognizes that Frank Lloyd Wright was undoubtedly among the greatest 
architects of all time, as The Institute recognized in 1949 when it bestowed upon him 
its highest award, the Gold Medal of The Institute. 

“As Mrs. Aline Saarinen has so appropriately pointed out in a recent New York 
Times article, there is always a danger that because of changing needs and tastes 
any of Frank Lloyd Wright’s most significant buildings might be thoughtlessly 
destroyed. The A.I.A. therefore joins with the National Trust for Historic Preservation 
in recommending to the Nation that the following sixteen of Frank Lloyd Wright’s 
outstanding buildings shall be forever preserved.” 
 
The Memorial Committee had an additional list of thirteen other buildings by Frank 
Lloyd Wright which were also considered worthy. The second group included the 
Hanna House, which was later added to the original list in the Board’s resolution to 
make a final list of seventeen buildings that the AIA considered most important to 
preserve. The final list is on the next page. 
 
Nancy Hadley 
AIA Archives 
March 2009 
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